GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING, December 16, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Area 67 Out-Going GV-Chair; Sam C., Area 67 In-Coming GV Chair; Gordon W.,  GVR The God Meeting Group; April F., D-10 GVR; Jonathan P., Out-Going D-40 GVR; Mike H., In-Coming D-40 GVR; Kristi L., GVR Telge Rd. Women’s
 

REPORTS:
Secretary's Report:  Accepted as read.  
Treasurer's Report:  This is basically a petty cash report.  The Treasurer's Report was accepted as read.  
ITEMS DISCUSSED:
January 2011 Convention; January 14-16, 2011; Moody Gardens; Galveston, TX:  

· Petty Cash:  Currently $133.12.  The GV has committed to a total of $100.88 for 2 free 1-year GV magazine subscriptions (one for Game Night on Friday night and one for GV Give Away), 1 free 1-year Digital Archive subscription and 1 free Audio GV subscription for the SETA 2011 Convention.  This will leave Petty Cash at $32.24.  This amount will change depending on how many items we “sell” and if all the above are redeemed.  A more accurate amount will be provided at the January, 2011 GV monthly meeting, whereupon the monies will be turned over to the new Treasurer.

· Shawn B. who will be making a  “Poster” for GV Give Away Items was unable to attend.  Sam C. said he would make sure that the poster would be ready for the convention and Jackie V. will email him what she emailed Shawn as to her suggestion in regard to how the poster should look. 
· To date, volunteers are:  Jackie V., Skipper M., Jeff (Skip) M., April F., Gordon W.,  Stu B., Sam C., Shawn B, Debbie T, Greg P., and via email – Harry H.  Mike H., depending on his work schedule may be able to make it, and Kristi L. will try and be there sometime during the weekend.  
· Sam C. incoming Area 67 GV Chair agreed to handle scheduling of volunteers and to contact those who we have not heard from.  Jackie V. gave Sam a copy of the current roster and will email him a list of potential volunteers from mailing list she uses when emailing the monthly minutes. 
· It was decided for Jackie and Sam to get the approval from the SETA Convention Committee to allow us to use a “whistle” at the convention when the GV will be pulling coupons for the Give-Away Items.  After our initial discussion it was proposed by Gordon W. and seconded by Mike H.
· Jackie will bring her lap top and Sam C. will bring his PC to be used at the GV table and Mike H. will get with Jonathan P. to see if we can also use his lap top.
New GV Prices, Plus GV Magazine Digital (New Item $19.97)
· The new GV Prices for subscriptions to GV Magazine Print, GV Digital Archive (new item), GV Magazine Digital, and AudioGV Magazine were handed out.  Jackie strongly urged that everyone in attendance make copies of them to pass out to members of AA.  (Copy attached).

Sharing Session:  

· Gordon W., although his Group only meets once/week, he puts up a display prior to every meeting with back issues of the GV free for AA members to take, subscription forms, etc.  He’s been handing out the GV fliers re: The Holidays are Just Around the Corner.  The Group also gives a free 1 year subscription to AA members achieving their 1 year anniversary and if an inmate has requested a 1 year subscription to the GV, the Group asks for a member to “sponsor” this request by purchasing a one year subscription for the. 
· Jonathan P., about 200 GV fliers were handed out to the attendees of D-40’s most recent meeting.
· April F., she will be making a GV Wreath for their upcoming D-10 Christmas Party.
· Sam C., will have a display of GV items, etc., at one of D-81’s Christmas events.

· Kristi L., has handed out about 28 back issues of the GV to her Group which were received with enthusiasm.  She is also using a basket to have other back issues available for those who wish to purchase them for $1.00 in order to help defray the cost of purchasing a box of back isues..  After the holidays she will be making a poster in order to display at their meetings.

Miscellaneous:

One member of the Group asked what else they could talk about in regard to the GV during announcements besides, back issues being available and subscribing to the GV.  Below are the suggestions that were given:

· Inform the Group about Digital Archives.

· Inform the Group about the Grapevine Audio.

· Inform the Group about the NEW Grapevine Digital.

· New books that the GV has issued – the most recent being, “Spiritual Awakenings II”.

· Let the Group know when a new GV Magazine has been issued and talk about:

· The quote of the month,

· One of the jokes,

· Anything else that “hits you fancy” when you read it.

Another question posed was how to respond when approached about the GV Magazine being too expensive.  

· The Group put pen to paper, and “finger to computer” and figured out that the cost of the GV Magazine is only about 7 cents/day or about 50 cents/week.  

· An analysis was made as to how much does an AA member spend when they buy a cup of Starbuck’s coffee (or any type of coffee) – so what item is actually cheaper and more beneficial.
· In a nutshell for about 7 cents/day you can have a “Meeting in Your Pocket”.

Announcement:
· At the SETA 2011 Convention there will be no GV meeting.  It will most likely occur the 4th Saturday of January, 1/22/10 at the Bay Area Club.  Sam C., Incoming Area 67 Chair will meet with the Bay Area Club Board to discuss if he can have the monthly GV meetings there on the third Saturday of each month at 2pm.  Sam will email everyone when and where the next GV monthly meeting will take place.
Prior to the meeting adjourning with the Declaration of Responsibility, Sam C. mentioned that he is looking forward to being the In-Coming Area 67 GV Chair and is confident that the Committee will do well for the ensuing 2 years.
Respectfully submitted,

Jackie V. in lieu of Lisa W./Secretary’s resignation
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